Board of Commissioners Meeting

Tuesday, February 23, 2016
Page 14

REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 23, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Salvador Longoria, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Connie Goodly, Commissioner Barbara Major, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMISSIONER ABSENT: Commissioner Al Herrera
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
JANUARY 26, 2016
Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to approve the minutes of January 26, 2016.  Verbal Motion 16-007 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

Chairman Longoria reported that the March 22, 2016 Board Meeting would be held on March 15, 2016 so that the Board could approve the Schedule Enhancements.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT:
No Report. 
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

No Report
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:

Justin Augustin reported that the streetcars would be taken off the line and substituted with buses due to the Severe Weather.


Justin Augustine reported that the DBE 4th Quarter Report showed that the RTA had a total of $6.4 Million in current Federal contracts with $47.2 Million allocated to DBE’s which totaled 20% DBE participation.

Justin Augustine reported that on the Non-Federal Side, RTA’s total contracts were $44.2 Million with $14.7 Million for DBE’s which totaled 31% DBE participation.

Justin Augustine reported that the total spending for the 4th Quarter was $5,891,515 (federal and non-federal not including fuel and vehicles) and the DBE participation was $1,174,500.

Justin Augustine reported that the 4th Quarter DBE Performance Attainment was 20%.

Justin Augustine reported that staff did an excellent job with Mardi Gras.


Justin Augustine reported that the State was holding a Special Session and staff was watching the State Parish Transportation Fund because that funding has a significant impact on the RTA.


In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine stated that the Governor’s Office was looking at every single entity under the State Budget to see what needed to be cut to balance the budget.

Justin Augustine stated that, in his opinion, the Governor would have to raise taxes to balance the budget.


Commissioner Daniels stated that if the State does not come up with the additional revenue, each State Agency would take a cut of 66% to its budget.

Justin Augustine stated that the CAD/AVL System manages the GPS System on all the vehicles and staff received 8 bids for this project and would award the contract at the March 15, 2016 Board Meeting.

Commissioner Daniels asked that someone from the Riders Advisory Committee be involved in the decision with the CAD/AVL.


Commissioner Major asked that the Board be informed immediately if the State was cutting funding for Paratransit so the RTA could make fiscal recommendations to sustain the service.

TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year which was July 1, 2014 to August 30, 2015.

Mark Major stated that the extended ferry hours would be through December 31, 2016.

Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of January were $557,807 and, less fare collected of $109,233.09, resulted in a net billing for the month of $448,573.92.


Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of January was $3,326,008., less the net billing of 448,573.92, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $16,974.40, RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $4,691 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, was $5,864 which gives a January 2016 balance of $2,859,287.18 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 


Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 37,657 and there were 30 Scooters for a total of 37,687 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 381 pedestrians and 22,856 vehicles for a total of 23,237 passengers.


Mark Major reported that during the Mardi Gras big four day period the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry carried 33,733 passengers, over 8,000 passengers per day.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT

N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS AVENUE 


Martin Pospisil reported that the track work was 100% completed at the intersections of Rampart Street and Canal Street, Orleans Avenue and Esplanade Avenue and Esplanade to Elysian Fields Avenue which is more than70% of the rail in place.


Martin Pospisil reported that track slap preparation was taking place at Iberville Street to Bienville Street, Toulouse Avenue to Orleans Avenue and the intersection at Esplanade Avenue was closed to install rail and the intersection would be completely rebuilt.


Martin Pospisil reported that the underground utility work at the Iberville Street Crossing was ready and the contractor was currently working at Conti Street and St. Peters Street with only three locations left to complete.

Martin Pospisil reported the following:

· Original Contract Value:




$41,154,229
· Change Orders Value:

   



$-    530,510
· Revised Contract Value:





$40,623,719
· Estimated Value of Change Order Under Negotiation 

$     200,000
· 59 Differing Site Conditions to Date 
· All for underground conflicts
· To date value approximately $228,000
· Billed to Bid Item for Differing Site Conditions - $300,000 available in the Original Contract
· Internal Monthly Cost Review Meetings (AWC, Transdev, PB and TMG)
· Current DBE Goal at 32% (28.56% Required by Contract)

· Monthly Project Update for the Community 

Next meeting today at 6:00 p.m. (N. Rampart Best Western Hotel)


Chairman Longoria thanked Martin Pospisil for doing a great job with the project and the community outreach.


Commissioner Major said that she wanted to see women own businesses and businesses of color qualified to work with rail and she wanted staff to come up with a creative way to expose DBE’s/Small Businesses to rail programs.


Commissioner Major stated that the bus stops in Algiers didn’t have any shelters and she wanted a report from staff as to when shelters would be placed at these bus stops.


Justin Augustine stated that he had contacted the Department of Public Works and was awaiting a response to his request for more shelters around the City.

Justin Augustine stated that he wanted to bring the current contractors that were working on the rail projects to a meeting to talk about rail and future initiatives for rail projects with the DBE Small Business Participants. 


Commissioner Major stated that some of the big companies may tell the DBE’s/Small Businesses Participates what was needed but would not show them how to do the work and, in the interest of small businesses, an expert was needed to be on the side of small businesses.

Commissioner Roth stated that the DBE/Small Businesses Participants needed to have someone that could come and certify them for rail work.

Justin Augustine stated that he was going to bring someone from Transdev’s Rail Department to come in and help certify DBE/Small Businesses Participants with rail work. 

STATE OF GOOD REPAIR:
None
CANAL BLVD. STREETCAR/BUS TERMINAL:


None
STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

Fred Basha stated that the RTA received $118,587,490.84 Million from FEMA and FEMA was currently working with a very small team.

Fred Basha stated that 111 PW’s were in close out with 108 closed and 3 in the final close out process and staff was working with FEMA and GOHSEP to expedite PW closures. 

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Ronald Baptiste stated that the December Financials were being prepared to be presented to the auditors and he said the RTA finished FY 2015 within the allocated budget approved by the Board.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Passenger Fare Line Item came within budget; there was only an $8,500 difference in staff projections.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Expense Line Item numbers came in under budget and this was due to the lower fuel prices and had a positive result of $428,000.
Ronald Baptiste stated that in the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item, many Workers’ Compensation Claims were being resolved and the numbers in the budget were coming down.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 

Ronald Baptiste stated that on the Non-Operating Expenses Line Item these were accrued numbers that were anticipated from the State and the Federal Government and the budget was on target.
Ronald Baptiste stated that on the Governmental Non-Operating Fixed Assets Construction Cost for the Capital Expenditure Line Item, there was a lag that was continuing through the month of January that was associated with the cost of the Napoleon Facility.

Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the Debt Services Line Item, the interest expenses would be used for the construction projects.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the RTA ended the month in more positive position than what was budgeted and RTA was not spending at the level that was budgeted.
PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by the Management Oversight Committee and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable.
TO AWARD:
IT RISK/VULNERABILITY ASSESSMENT:


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to award a contract for IT Risk/Vulnerability Assessment.
Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to SeNet International.   Resolution No. 16-004 was adopted unanimously.
CHANGE ORDER:

GENERAL CONTRACTOR – RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREET PROJECT


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to amend the contract for General Contractor – Rampart Street/St. Claude Avenue Street Project.  

Deslie Isidore stated that this change order was for the installation of new light power feeds. 


Commissioner Roth asked that a stamp be placed on all Change Orders to show that they are approved by the MOC.


In response to Commissioner Major, Justin Augustine stated that all subs do not come under a DBE component.  


Commissioner Major stated that these contractors were not hiring local electricians. 


Commissioner Major stated that the DBE’s were not getting the larger contracts, only the smaller contracts.

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize the Board to amend the contract with Archer Western .   Resolution No. 16-005 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:

30- REMANUFACTURED CUMMINS ENGINES
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for 30 – Remanufactured Cummins Engines.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to approve the solicitation of 30 - Remanufactured Cummins Engines.  Verbal Motion 16-008 was approved unanimously.

STATE OF GOOD REPAIR – NAPOLEON FACILITY
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for State of Good Repair – Napoleon Facility.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Deslie Isidore stated that the museum would be included in the repairs to the Napoleon Facility.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to approve the solicitation of State of Good Repair – Napoleon Facility.  Verbal Motion 16-009 was approved unanimously.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders.

Commissioner Daniels stated that he and Chairman Longoria were invited to participate in the SCC Transportation Policy Development and Transit Center Training.  

Commissioner Daniels stated that he and the Chairman were invited to be training fellows recommended by funders and policy advocates and hopefully they would represent the interest of the riding public in New Orleans and the RTA Board and would be learning new policies and creative strategies for the next generation of challenges and opportunities in transit.


Chairman Longoria thanked Ride Nola for introducing the Board to this organization. 
OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews reported that chargeable accidents per 100,000 Miles for January for buses were 1.21 and the goal was 1.07.

Brendan Matthews reported that the contributing factors were multiple detours and construction throughout the system diverting vehicles from normal routes and fixed objects were the leading cause of chargeable bus accidents.

Brendan Matthews reported that one tool being implemented to help reduce accidents was a diminishing clearance course (Wall Street) set up by Brandon Mason.

Brendan Matthews reported that the decrease in ridership for January was due to an early Mardi Gras.
Brendan Matthews reported that there were 20 parades in January which caused numerous detours and disruptions and reduced the overall ridership.

Brendan Matthews reported that system ridership was down by 6.2% in January 2016 compared to 2015. 

Brendan Matthews reported that On Timer Performance for bus was 76.70%, Rail 76.30% and Paratransit 85.15% 

Brendan Matthews reported that 76% of all lines experienced some level of detours or service interruptions; 29 service disruptions and 7 long – term detours were affecting service during January. 

Brendan Matthews reported that Fixed Route ran early 7.7% of the time and Streetcars ran early 8% of the time during the month of January.

Brendan Matthews reported that 29 (76%) of bus and streetcar lines were affected by service disruption in January.

Brendan Matthews reported that the Call Center hours were extended from February 5-8, 2016 during Mardi Gras from 6:00 a.m. to Midnight.

Brendan Matthews reported that in anticipation of the March 20, 2016 service changes, the call center would have extended hours of operations.

Brendan Matthews reported that all the Paratransit vehicle maintenance and parking was moved to the Eastern New Orleans Facility on January 10, 2016.  This move would allow for all the revenue fixed route buses to be housed at the Randolph Facility.

Chairman Longoria stated that the Marketing Department was doing a great job tweeting to the public about the service disruptions and accidents along the route that may delay the service.
Chairman Longoria congratulated Jacques Robichaux for his promotion to Director of Maintenance.

In response to Commissioner Major, Jacques Robichaux stated that he has been working for the RTA for 26 years.
ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT
Karen Sider reported that 651 persons visited the ID Center in January.

Karen Sider reported that 280 ID Cards, 72 senior cards, 34 fixed-route, 91 ADA cards and 83 Medicare Cards had been issued and 371 people came in for applications or information. 

Karen Sider reported that 161 ADA applications had been processed, 115 approved, 27 denied, and 32 fixed route applications were received and processed and 112 ADA requests for applications were mailed. 
Karen Sider reported that the Paratransit office had 22,658 requests for trips and 17,281 completed trips with an on-time performance of 87.45%.

Karen Sider reported that on fixed-route, 82,752 individuals paid the reduced fare of 40 cents and 4,496 ADA clients rode free.  There were also 1,827 wheelchair passengers and 5,916 bike riders on the fixed route vehicles.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Karen Sider stated that complaints from Paratransit come under the Call Center Report.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER


Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Major seconded to added CEA Jefferson Parish Transit – Bus Washes to the Agenda. Verbal Motion 16-010 was approved unanimously.

CEA JEFFERSON PARISH TRANSIT – BUS WASHES 

Commissioner Wegner stated that Jefferson Parish bus washers were broken and Jefferson Parish was in the process of ordering two new bus washers and, on a temporary basis, she was asking the Chairman to enter into a CEA with Jefferson Parish Transit to allow the use of the RTA bus washers.


Chairman Longoria stated that this was a great way for the RTA to cooperate with Jefferson Parish Transit.


Commissioner Wegner stated that Jet Transit does not want their riders in dirty buses.

Chairman Longoria asked that General Counsel and the MOC draft a CEA for Jefferson Parish Transit – Bus Washes.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to enter into a CEA Jefferson Parish Transit – Bus Washes.  Verbal Motion 16-011 was approved unanimously.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 


Brenda Holmes wanted to know why there was no extra service on the weekend of Mardi Gras.


Brenda Holmes stated that there was a serious lack of communications between supervisors and dispatchers especially the Saturday before Mardi Gras.  

Brenda Holmes stated that on Mandeville Street and N. Robertson Street there was a bus stop sign that was put on a utility pole and the buses were making sudden stops at that bus stop and someone was going to hit the back of the bus.

Brenda Holmes stated that the UniverSoul Circus was coming to New Orleans and the only bus that services the UNO Area was the Franklin Bus and extra service may be needed to accommodate the circus and she asked that RTA look into adding the extra service.

Brenda Holmes stated that once the people get off the St. Claude Bus at Esplanade Avenue and N. Rampart Street there were no signs letting the public know where to catch the City Park Bus.


Brenda Holmes asked why the regular riders were short bus service during Mardi Gras.

Commissioner Roth stated that the RTA should contact the Multi-Cultural Tourism Office to check the potential attendance of the UniverSoul Circus.  
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of February 23, 2016 at 11:00 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-012 was approved unanimously.
